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COMPUTER SUPPORT INFORMTATION TECHNOLOGY

ADVISORY COMMITTEE

MINUTES

Thursday 21st April, 2016
8.30am – 10.30am
Gaiser Hall 205
Members Present: John Jenkins, Lifeline Connections (Committee Chair); Aaron Johnson, Jama Software (Vice Chair); Paul Yee, SHARP; Bruno George, EmpowerUp; Jeffrey Hoy, PeaceHealth
Members Absent: Chris Larson, IBM; Patrick Earl, MSVC USA; Tom Strobehn, Fastech Solutions
Guest: Julie Miller, WorkSource WA

Clark College: Bob Hughes, CTEC Department Head/Instructor; Adam Coleman, CTEC Instructor; Bruce Elgort, CTEC Instructor; Cathy Sherick, Associate Dir. of Instructional Planning and Innovation; John Maduta, Divisional Mgr. PT programs – advising; Cath Keane, Career Services; Jack Sande, Instructor – NTEC; Nichola Farron – Secretary Senior – Advisory Committees

John Jenkins called the meeting to order at 8.36am
The minutes of the October 14 2015 meeting were presented for vote; the motion to approve the minutes was passed unanimously. 
Bob Hughes then presented the committee Bylaws for approval as part of the consolidation of this new committee, the main purpose of the committee is to provide support for CTEC computer support AAT, CTEC Computer Support CP etc.
On the issue of quorum Jeff presented the motion to approve a quorum set at 50% of appointed members, this was seconded by Paul and passed by majority.  It is noted that Bruno was against the motion. The Bylaws were approved by committee vote.
A quorum of 50% appointed members will be recorded in the committee bylaws: fall 17 will be next date for elections.

Committee discussed membership, at present employer/employee ratio is reasonably balanced.  Committee agreed that those that miss 2 meetings will be given ‘guest status’ as a final opportunity to attend before they are removed from roster. 

Office of Instruction Updates

Cathy Sherick outlined that the new Academic Plan is due for imminent publication, with a focus on guided pathways for students.  
Demonstration of online portal for the ‘Career Coach’. It shows available jobs, rate of pay, and training required. The site links directly to programs at Clark, pools regional and local job data. It is very easy to navigate and doesn’t require log in or password. Goal is to help with incoming students and is one aspect of trying to connect with K12 partners etc.  Encouraged members to explore and share with HR teams and community liaisons etc. so that tool can be well utilized.
Pre-apprenticeship program development is underway and will provide basic pre-job skill training, students will be able to explore different unions, tour programs at Clark, help with resume creation. They will have opportunities to learn some basic math competency skills, and get basic certification training in first aid, flagging, OSHA 10.  This will onramp to apprenticeships, Clark programs, and/or jobs. Planned to be operating by fall 2016. Sign-up sheet for businesses willing to host tours for 20 or less students for this program. 

Department Report
Bob Hughes gave a number of updates to the committee

Enrollment

75 students currently pursuing certificates/degree, a reduction from 92. Fewer sections have been offered; interesting correlation in that the difference of 17 is same number currently enrolled in Network program.   

John Maduta shared with the committee that the numbers are not always truly representative; part of the CTC conversion will be data clean up: the current legacy tracking system can create discrepancies.  Whilst current system works on a ‘check box’ model, the future tracking will be more restrictive. 
Paul asked at what point a downward trend in enrollment may cause concern for program future.  Bob responded that there would need to be a number of criteria, including a comparison with campus-wide trends, Office of Instruction review, etc. John confirmed that Clark is currently 5% below state projections, but the ‘hard push’ happens between now and fall

The committee discussed how the CSIT program has strengths in its offering of highly employable skills and consistency in the job market.

Bruno prompted a discussion about inter-disciplinary collaborative programs based on his current project.  Cathy outlined that Clark is looking towards an advanced manufacturing set-up that would facilitate that kind of work.  The committee consensus was that this kind of approach allows students to really find their passion.
Budget Reduction

Bob explained that, in connection with Dwight and Tim, there had been cut to general purpose computing options e.g. the broad-based CTEC100 option.  There are now less overall sections with fewer electives and priority given to specific program requirements.  Bob explained that they are looking to surpass the $54k target given for budget reduction.

New curriculum

Bob thanked the committee for their previous work on curriculum proposals: CTEC 106 set to be taught by Adam in the fall for the first time; looks at entry level skills etc.
Bob also repeated his thanks for the committee work on the programming essentials element: CSIT now had a programming course for the first time in several years.  Reassessed the math pre-requisite as programming and math not mutually inclusive.  

Other updates to curriculum work:

· CTEC135 Microsoft MTA –Requires either CTEC 121 or 112 and database class is recommended.  Hoped will be offered in spring quarter between web programming etc. Other curriculum changes for 16-17:
· CTEC 200 PC Help Desk now a permission only class.  Pre- requisite often an issue, will help Adam build the teams he needs.  

· CTEC 140 introduction to Unix prerequisite (math high school algebra) – given same prerequisite - Math 30 and English 98 - to understand concept.  More opportunity for students

John asked about the expense of taking the classes and whether they are transferable to 4 year college.  Bob explained that they are not at present but he does foresee the possibility for developing nontraditional baccalaureate options for student.

Work plan
Bob issued the current draft and outlined that a subcommittee of himself, John and Adam are scheduled to meet to create something more comprehensive: he will be in contact with the committee by email.
HDEV 200
Cath Keane from Career Services outlined the HDEV 200 course, and her collaboration with department.  Course designed to assist students with personal career developments: 2/3 of contents focusses on skills required to get a job, with the final third devoted to ensuring students are successful in the workplace once employed.  The course provides students with industry standard tools, and also illustrates how to match values to the work place.  There are also additional resources such as social media and LinkedIn workshops.
Bob outlined that the committee may return to this area in fall meeting, as he would like to see it fully integrated into department to formalize some of the work Adam already doing with students and become a required course. 

Cath asked the committee, if students were required to take a course on skills and workplace success, what the committee would like them to learn? Aaron responded that he would hope that college is a model of what they can bring to a job, i.e. provides a perspective of a work environment.  Some sort of preparation for what is the ideal of work, how to be successful; but also to recognize if job is not the right one for them. 
The committee discussed the importance of recognizing new and young employees as potential change agents, and the importance of hearing that fresh perspective.  
Cathy Sherick outlined that planned advisory training for fall 2016 would be focused on the millennial differential.

Bob discussed collaboration with other institutions: have established WSU transfer class into MIS: an important class, and may look for additional instructor to offer another section. In addition, hoping to collaborate with Columbia Basin College and use facility in Columbia Gorge to offer AAT degrees in networking, and perhaps an applied baccalaureate.  Adam scheduled to meet with them on May 18th.
Next Meeting Date
The next meeting is confirmed for Wednesday 19th October 2016 at 8.30am

The meeting was adjourned at 10.01am
Prepared and Submitted by Nichola Farron
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